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Jesus, friend and brother, 
You know what it is like to be hungry and thirsty.  

You know what it feels like to be a stranger who is made to feel 

unwelcome.  

You know the suffering of all who have lost everything.  

We pray that by showing our care for refugees, we may show love for 

our neighbour and be closer to you.  

We ask these prayers in Your name.  
Amen 

 

Dear Parents, Students and Community Members, 

We have had a big week with a lot of wonderful community events 

happening.  The week started on Sunday with a beautifully prayerful and 

reverent celebration of First Eucharist.  The week of events will conclude 

with Grandparents Day on Monday morning.  We also celebrated World 

Refugee Day very effectively with a “Rice for Lunch Day” on Wednesday 

and our students enjoyed the Faction Cross Country yesterday. 

To ensure these events are so successful, we have a team of staff and 

parent volunteers working constantly to ensure we have an optimal 

experience for the children.  There are simply too many helpers to 

mention, so I offer a general thank you to all.  Our community and school 

continues to thrive based on the teamwork and contributions of all 

involved at OLC. 

 

OLC Disco 

The annual P&F Disco is happening this afternoon with the children from 

Kindy to Y2 attending from 4.30pm to 6.00pm.  There will be a sausage 

sizzle between 6.00 and 6.30pm, with the Year 3 – 6 children enjoying the 

disco through to 8.30pm.  Parents, please read the attached promotion 

carefully and contact Nicole Vernon if you can help and haven’t 

notified her yet. 

 

Week 1, February 5, 2014 

Important Dates 
Sat 23 June 6pm 

• Y2 Mass  

 

Mon 25 Jun 9am 

• Grandparents Day 

 

Wed 26 - 29 June  

• Y5 Camp 

 

Fri 29 June  

• Y1P Perf Assembly 

• NAIDOC Assembly 

Term 2 Concludes 

Term 3 

Mon 16 July 

• Staff PD – Pupil Free Day 

 

Tue 17 July 

• School Commences for 

students 

 

Fri 20 July 

• General Assembly 

 

Tue 24 July 

• Dental Presentation 

Y1/Y2 

 

Wed 25 July 7pm 

• Board Mtg 

 

Thu 26 July  

• Interschool Cross 

Country Y3 – Y6 

• Confirmation Parent 

Night 6pm 

 

Fri 27 July 

• Y6 Prayer Assembly 

 

Sat 28 July 

• Y6 Confirmation 

Commitment Family 

Mass 

 
For more dates, go to 

http://www.ladyofcape.wa.e

du.au/calendar.php 

Note: dates are subject to 

change and the calendar 

should be checked regularly. 

 
Our Lady of the Cape Primary School is a community where each child is 

valued as an individual and nurtured spiritually, by many hearts working 

together as one voice to fulfil their overall potential. 
 

Many Hearts, One Voice 

22 June 2018 
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GRANDPARENTS DAY 

We are looking forward to celebrating the gift of our Grandparents during our Grandparents Day on 

Monday morning.    The timetable for the day is: 

   9.00am  Prayer Service 

   9.30am  Morning Tea 

  10.00am – 11am Class Visits 

We are also planning to present the Year 3 / 4 musical “Go Fish” from 10.00am for the grandparents 

who were unable to come to the production when it was on earlier this month.  This is primarily for the 

grandparents of children in years 3 and 4, but others are welcome as well.   

 

Thanks again for the P&F volunteers who are providing the morning team, 

organized by Anna Sidebotham and Sara Drmota, with support from the class 

reps. 

 

We have changed the Grandparent day to Monday this year so visitors can travel over the weekend.  

This may result in an even bigger attendance than in previous years.  Could all families please use the 

bottom carpark so we can leave the top carpark for our visitors. 

 

Cross Country 

My thanks to Mrs Sinclair for organising such a successful Cross Country.  Please see her report and a 

list of placegetters elsewhere in the newsletter. 

 

P&F Family Directories 

The 2018 School Community Directories were sent home earlier this term.  If any families 

didn’t receive the directory, please call at the office when you are next at school to 

collect one, or call or email Fran, and we can send one home.  

 

Year 5 School Camp 

Our Year 5 student leave for their camp at Bridgetown Camp School on Wednesday morning.  Thanks 

to Mr Danaher for all his work in planning this wonderful experience for the students.  Mrs Tippett will 

be attending as the second teacher.  Mrs Martin will be extending her teaching days in 2T to allow 

Mrs Tippett to attend.  Thanks to Frank Giglia, Fllur Lambert, Monique Vollprecht, Anthony Summers 

and Ruth Harrison for attending as volunteer parents. 

 

First Semester Reports 

The first semester reports will be sent home on Friday.  In checking all reports I am really impressed 

with the great improvement and development being made by all students, and the excellent 

attitude and engagement noted in the general comments.  Thanks to the teachers for the many 

hours of time involved in assessment and report writing at a very busy time with other events 

happening in the school.  If parents would like a meeting to discuss the reports, please make an 

appointment with your teacher/s at the start of next term. 

 

Professional Development Day – Monday 16th July 

The staff will be involved in a Professional Development Day on Monday 16th July, so third term will 

commence for students on Tuesday 17th July. 

 

Thank you 

We are very fortunate to have so many people who volunteer their time and talents 

to our school.  In this instance we would like to thank Sophie Scanlon who has kindly 

offered to supply us with flower arrangements for the office on a regular basis. 

 

God Bless, 

 
Des Wilkie,  

Principal 



Learning Culture 
 

Friendology Blog Post 

 

When your Friend’s Friend Drives you Crazy 

One of the most common situations I hear kids struggle with relates to, what we call 

at URSTRONG, the dreaded Friendship Sandwich. A Friendship Sandwich is when 

you’re caught in the middle of two friends and, in most cases, it’s a sticky mess! 

https://urstrong.com/friends-friend-drives-cray-cray/ 

 

Adrian Torrese,   

Assistant Principal 

 

  

DVD ORDER FORM

 

                 10. 00 ea     (Please pay on collection)

                      Name: ________________     Phone: ____________  Quantity: ____ 

Congratulations to the following students for receiving a Merit Certificate 

Eva Davies & Tom Gordon       - Green Room (PPB) 

Ayva Marsden & Lakhari Warr      - Green Room (PPL) 

Scarlett Bickett        - Orange Room (Y1P) 

Ruby Wardrope & Cameron Hunt      - Orange Room (Y1S) 

Cruz Uros & Hamish Pitman       - Blue Room (2K) 

Olivia McDonnell        - Blue Room (2T) 

Ruby Drmota         –  Red Room (3D) 

Sian Roberts & Holly Greening      –  Red Room (3M) 

Jye Edmonds, Kade Martin & Sienna Vernon     -  Yellow Room 

Peter Rock & Tom Summers     - Purple Room 

Brodie Bate & Sienna Currie     - Silver Room 
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OLC Catholic Community Corner 

YEAR 4 FIRST EUCHARIST  

Congratulations to our Year 4 Candidates who received their First Holy Communion last 

weekend. May they be nourished by the Sacrament throughout their lives. Many thanks to the 

Prayer Buddies who supported the candidates by coming to the mass, and the Year 3 parents 

who supplied a beautiful celebratory morning tea.  A big thank you to Mrs Ricciardone and Mr. 

Torrese for their preparation of the students to receive the Sacrament. This team work is much 

appreciated, and is one of the reasons our school is such a special place! 



WORLD REFUGEE DAY – RICE FOR LUNCH  

This week we acknowledged World Refugee Day with our Rice for Lunch initiative, driven by 

Year 5 student Amelie Lambert. Almost 170 children from PP to Year 6 took part in eating a rice, 

lentil and chickpea lunch as a means of understanding what it might be like to live as a 

refugee. A huge thank you to Sara Drmota and her band of helpers – Sherrylee Tutt, Rohan 

Hayhow, Lana Halloran and Fflur Lambert for making this idea come to fruition on the day.  As a 

result of our fundraising efforts we raised over $600 which will be donated to Caritas for their 

refugee program.  Thanks to all for helping us to “Make Jesus Real” by fostering compassion 

and empathy for others.   

  



YEAR TWO FAMILY MASS  
The next of our Family Masses hosted by both our Year Two classes, 

takes place THIS Saturday night at 6.00pm at the church (23rd 

June). We warmly invite all families from any year level who would 

like to attend and celebrate Mass to come along and to share 

fellowship and pizza following the celebration. The pizza is 

generously funded by the OLC P&F. Please RSVP to 

amie.meyer@cewa.edu.au  for catering purposes ASAP with numbers if you are attending. All 

families are welcome! 

We look forward to seeing you Monday at 9.00 am for our grandparents Day Prayer Service.  

Take care and have a great weekend!  God Bless.  

Mrs. Amie Meyer 

OLC Religious Education Coordinator 

 
 

Cross Country 

What an amazing Cross Country Carnival it was yesterday.  

Many terrific runners and wonderful supporters. We were also so very lucky with the weather, with 

only the year sixes getting wet. A big thank you to the parents who helped out. 

 

Congratulations to all place getters and for everyone for their enthusiastic participation. 

Please see list of placegetters later in the newsletter. 

Mandy Sinclair  
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2018 OLC CROSS COUNTRY PLACE GETTERS 

Year Group 1st 2nd 3rd 4th 

Y1 Boys Lawson Brown James Hutton Max Middleton Tom Ryan 

Y1 Girls Alexis Giglia Lakey Thompson Scarlett McNeil Sofia Columbo-Smart 

Y2 Boys Hudson Archer Kai Gleeson Timothy Dwyer Flynn Rogan 

Y2 Girls Emerson Hughes Leila Williams Mia Adams Aurelia Prestipino 

Y3 Boys Zayne Bate Flynn Eastaugh Teig Whitcombe Noah Brice 

Y3 Girls Nina Hutton Madi Rogan Rose Rawling Holly Greening 

Y4 Boys Banjo Jennings-

Hopkins 

Remy North Axton Hughes Oliver Darlington 

Y4 Girls Ruby Eastaugh Allira Giglia Taylah Halloran Annabelle Phillips 

Y5 Boys Rhys Antonio Brody Giglia Peter Rock Oscar Topham 

Y5 Girls Isabella Bidesi Tilly Lambert June Baker Coby Pes / 

Gabriela McGinley 

Y6 Boys Sam Jennings-

Hopkins 

Orlando 

Prestipino 

Bailey Nottle Otis North 

Y6 Girls Siena Torrese Sienna Currie Hannah Vernon Lilly-Mae Phillips 

 

  



It’s Fun at Little Seedlings! 

IT 

    



 

 

 

 

Volunteers needed to help with supervision for both sessions. We also request help of a 

few dads with cooking the BBQ from 4.30pm.   

If you can help please contact Nicole Vernon on 0407996890. 

 



 

 

 



 

Maths Tutoring 

Mandy Sinclair is available for Maths tutoring 
straight at the school on Wednesdays 
between 3.05pm and 4.05pm (cost $60).  
Please contact her on 
mandy.sinclair@cewa.edu.au. 

 

 


